
 

 

  

   

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 13 March 2019 
Report of the Place Based Improvement Partnership 
 

Update on progress of the York Health and Care Place Based 
Improvement Partnership (PBIP) 

Summary 

1. The following provides an update to the Health and Wellbeing 
Board (HWBB) on progress of the PBIP. 

Background 

2. An update report of actions to date was provided to the Health and 
Wellbeing Board on the 17th October 2018. The Partnership meets 
on a quarterly basis and since the last update the Partnership have 
met on the 7th November 2018 and the 15th January 2019 and the 
next meeting is scheduled for the 11th March 2019.   

Actions to Date  

3. The meeting on the 7th November 2018 heavily focussed on the 
preparations of the CQC review and the contributions to the slide 
pack presentation to be presented to the CQC.  In addition, to the 
preparation the Partnership,  under the Capital and Estates 
workstream, had a presentation  and update on Bootham and the 
business plan development underway across Public Sector 
providers, e.g. CCG, NHS Hospital Trust and CYC, as part of the 
One Public Estates Programme.  Mental health accommodation 
was also discussed and agreed the need to consider a more 
detailed approach of benefits and costs.  

4. Under the Workforce workstream Mike Proctor presented a paper 
on staff resourcing in domiciliary care. All agreed to support Mike 
Proctor and to commission next steps of the study.  The Hospital 
Trust will resource the study.   

5. In January there was a main discussion regarding the CQC report 
and findings to be published on the 16th January 2019.    



 

6. The Partnership agreed there was a need for the Place Based 
Improvement Partnership to drive forward at pace the workstreams 
that have been established to improve outcomes in the health and 
care system in York. The workstreams – capital and estates, 
workforce, digital and joint commissioning – are strategically linked 
into the work that is taking place on a wider footprint by the 
Humber, Coast and Vale Sustainability and Transformation 
Partnership. The PBIP has appointed joint partner sponsors to 
collaborate on this work. 

7. The PBIP also endorsed a Primary Care Network model for York. 
This model will bring together a range of health and social care 
professionals to work together to provide enhanced personalised 
and preventative care that is tailored to the needs of the local 
community. Partners agreed to work together to move forward with 
the implementation of this model. 

8. PBIP partners attended a HWBB workshop on 25 January 2019 to 
consider the Care Quality Commission follow-up review that had 
taken place in November 2018. 

9. At the workshop it was noted that the PBIP was committed to 
engaging in organisational development as a system partnership to 
support further improvement in relationships, resulting in a ‘Team 
York’ identity. 

10. It was also agreed that a Memorandum of Understanding would be 
developed to embed the commitment to place-based working 
across organisations and to create clear lines of accountability 
across the health and social care sector in York.  
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Glossary 
 

HWBB – Health and Wellbeing Board 
PBIP-  York Health and Care Place Based Improvement Partnership  


